
 

 

BRASKEM 

NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

São Paulo, July 9, 2020 – BRASKEM S.A. (B3: BRKM3, BRKM5 and BRKM6; NYSE: BAK; LATIBEX: 

XBRK) hereby informs its shareholders and the market that, in the context of the geological event in 

Alagoas, it received a letter from the Alagoas State Public Defender's Office, the Federal Prosecution 

Office, the Alagoas State Prosecution Office and the Federal Public Defender's Office (“Authorities”) 

informing of the updating of the Map of Sectors of Damage and Priority Action Lines by the Civil Defense 

of Maceió, which included 1,918 properties to be vacated in the districts of Mutange, Bom Parto, Pinheiro 

and Bebedouro in Maceió, Alagoas. 

To ensure the safety of the residents in the region, Braskem is negotiating with the Authorities to define 

possible measures to be adopted by mutual agreement, although it is not automatically obligated to assist 

in the vacation of these new areas pursuant to the Agreement signed with the Authorities and announced 

by the Company on January 3, 2020. 

In light of the existing information, ongoing dialogue with authorities, the Company estimates R$850 

million in possible assistance measures for residents of the new areas and R$750 million in additional 

expenses expected from the measures to definitively shutdown the salt mining activities in Maceió, the 

operation management and the relocation of properties included after technical analysis, among others. 

In addition, with regard to the public-interest civil action filed by the Federal Prosecution Office involving 

the social and environmental damages, the Company informs that it is still in dialogues with the authorities 

and will keep the market information of material developments in the process. 

 

For more information, contact Braskem’s Investor Relations Department by calling +55 (11) 3576-9531 

or sending an e-mail to braskem-ri@braskem.com.br. 
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